
RESOLUTION CONSIDERING VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

FY2019 REVENUE SHARING PROGRAM APPLICATION 

 

At a regularly scheduled meeting of the Harrisonburg City Council held on Tuesday 

August 27, 2019, on a motion by ____________________, seconded by __________________, 

the following resolution was adopted by a vote of ______ to ______:  

WHEREAS, the CITY OF HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL desires to submit an 

application for an allocation of funds of up to $4,570,000 through the Virginia Department of 

Transportation Fiscal Year 2020-21, Revenue Sharing Program; and, 

 WHEREAS, $4,570,000 are requested to fund the realignment of University Blvd from 

the Carrier Drive to Port Republic Road.  An urban 2-lane roadway with shared use path and 

sidewalk is proposed.  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The HARRISONBURG CITY 

COUNCIL hereby supports this application for an allocation of $4,570,000 through the Virginia 

Department of Transportation Revenue Sharing Program. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL hereby 

ensures that the required 50% local match funds will be provided for any approved revenue 

sharing grants, 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT the HARRISONBURG CITY COUNCIL hereby 

grants authority for the City Manager to execute project administration agreements for any 

approved revenue sharing projects.   

ADOPTED this 27th day of August, 2019. 

 

 

                                                                                              

Deanna Reed, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

Pamela Ulmer, Clerk Pro Tempore 


